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	[REDACTED]
	Area G-G
OAG
Victoria Quay

Edinburgh EH6 6QQ

Date:  15/08/13


Dear [REDACTED]
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST
Thank you for your FOI enquiry detailed below.

“I would like to request the following information Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

a) What communication support do the department, and the agencies and public bodies supported by the department, provide for deaf and hard of hearing people to access their services? 

b) Do the department, and the agencies and public bodies supported by the department, provide NRCPD registered communication professionals for deaf people to access their services?

c) How many people have requested the use of a sign language interpreter to access services offered by the department, and the agencies and public bodies supported by the department, in the past year?”

The Office of the Advocate General is the UK Government’s Scottish Legal Team, and as such advises UK Government departments on aspects of Scottish Law.  We do not advise individuals and do not provide services for the general public to access. For further information on our role please see our website.

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/office-of-the-advocate-general-for-scotland
Our main office is based in Victoria Quay, a Scottish Government building and all our IT and telephony is provided by the Scottish Government (SG).  Colleagues in UK Government departments normally contact us by email and we do not therefore provide direct communication support for deaf and hard of hearing people, nor do we provide NRCPD registered professionals.  If however, there was a requirement for this we could contact the Scottish Governments’ accessibility adviser for advice. We could also make use of the SG Central Enquiries Unit telephone line which has a text phone facility. 

Minicom: +44 (0)131 244 1829
(service for the deaf)

 There have been no instances in the past year of requests to this department for the use of a sign language interpreter.

If you are dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, you can ask OAG to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office of the Solicitor to the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ. 

If you remain dissatisfied with how your request has been handled by OAG following its internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here - http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx or by writing to Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

[REDACTED]

